
 

 

ETLG Meeting March 3, 2014 

1:00-2:30 pm 
  

Attendees:  

Shoreh Bozorgmehri 

Israel Fletes 

Mary-Ellen Kreher 

David Levin 

Larry Loeher 

George Michaels 

Jim Phillips 

Rose Rocchio 

Jenn Stringer 

Dan Suchy 

Michael Sullivan 

Todd Van Zandt 

Paul VerWey 

Mike Wood 

1. Roll call at 1:05 pm (George Michaels) 

2. Tom Andriola/ITLC Request – How to move from general to specifics (Larry Loeher) 

 As a group, ETLG should identify one or two areas where we can respond to Tom 

in more specific terms and engage him in a dialogue. 

 Revisit this issue at the next meeting some the group has time to think. 

 One suggested topic was the funding set aside for facilitating the smooth transfer 

of students from community college and Cal State into UC. This is a topic that has 

attention from the Governor. 

 Todd will reach out to his admissions office to find out if they have specific 

thoughts regarding improving transfer student processes. 

 Dan (along with Jeff Henry) will be meeting with Tom as part Tom’s campus visit 

to UCSD. At that meeting, Dan will ask for clarification on some points and 

communicate that the ETLG is formulating a meaningful response to his prompts. 

3. Campus-Wide Support for AppleTV Devices (Israel Fletes) 

 At UC Merced, there were some requests a few years ago. However, AppleTV did 

not work in their enterprise network. There were also issues relating to the ease at 

which anyone could gain access. UC Merced’s Apple engineer said this had been 

fixed, but skeptical that a solution is fully in place. 

 At one campus, Chromecast was more requested than AppleTV 

 At UC Santa Barbara, a routing change helped to get around network issues 

according to their Apple representative. 

 At UC Riverside, a request from a dean was received to use it since he had seen it in 

use at UC Santa Barbara. George said that this was likely at their graduate school of 

education, which runs their own system. Problems at UC Riverside included 



 

 

controlling the network. They are currently working on a policy and control 

functions and testing them in conjunction with the network. 

4. Campus Update – Santa Barbara (George Michaels) 

 In December, the EVC overseeing Instructional Development retired. A search 

committee is currently underway. George has reported to this EVC, who had 

requested the creation of an AVC of Undergraduate Instruction to whom George 

would have reported. Recruitment for this AVC position is on hold during the 

search for a new EVC. The start of July is the projected start date for the new EVC. 

 Currently moving forward with an online course evaluation pilot program. They are 

awaiting feedback from the Academic Senate regarding the system. The committee 

recommended a three to five year rollout of the system that would allow 

departments to adopt over time as they became more comfortable with the system. 

The transition of student email to an Office 365 instance created a problem with the 

throttling of bulk email that had impacted the pilot, but this issue has been resolved. 

 At the end of the month they will finish installing computer wall boxes in the last 

16 small general assignment classrooms. During the spring and summer, 16 

currently laptop-only lectern rooms, and the four largest lecture halls on campus 

will be upgraded to the “Gen IV” all digital signal path full computer lectern. By 

Fall Quarter, all general assignments classrooms (96) will have installed computers 

for instructor use. An annual equipment replacement cycle will then be put in place. 

 Currently in second year of Panopto webcast system. This combines audio 

recordings with screen capture featuring annotation. Usage varies with time, but 

during midterms they had 22,000 minutes watched by over 2,000 students in a 24 

hour period. This is synchronized with GauchoSpace to eliminate the need for 

multiple logins by students. Students can watch in a full web browser or subscribe 

to MP3 (audio only) or MP4 (video and audio) webcasts via RSS feed. 

 In November 2012, UC Santa Barbara held an all-campus forum on online courses. 

They will be performing a follow up with faculty who taught online in the Online 

Pilot program in Summer Sessions over the past two year on the afternoon of March 

5. This follow up will be recorded and distributed to the ETLG. 

5. SIS RFP Roundtable (Jenn Stringer) 

 UC Berkeley is currently in the middle of the RFP process for a new student 

information system. Jenn asked if other campuses were in the middle of the process 

themselves. The implementation of some other systems have been placed on hold as 

a new SIS is implemented to keep from repeating work a few years down the road. 

UC Santa Barbara did a similar thing when they began the RFP to switch their SIS. 

Jenn’s team is very involved in the RFP to select a new SIS. 

 UC Irvine is in the midst of SIS RFPs. 

 UC Santa Barbara recently implemented a new SIS. 

 UCLA is keeping their homegrown SIS. 

 UC Merced is using Banner. 

 UC San Diego is using a homegrown SIS. 

http://office.microsoft.com/en-us/
http://panopto.com/


 

 

6. Academic Integrity tool (TurnItIn) Experience Sharing (Jenn Stringer) 

 UC San Diego has been using TurnItIn for over 10 years and has gotten a good 

price due to so much use (approximately $1.30 per student) with the Vice 

Chancellor of Academic Affair’s office picking up the cost. Because they have so 

many years of papers with which to compare, UC San Diego is heavily dependent 

on the service. 

 UC Merced has used TurnItIn through the Merritt Writing Program. Currently 

paying $16,600 for 5,700 students with three divisions splitting the cost. 

 UC Irvine has used TurnItIn, but the cost using Canvass is extremely high and they 

are not happy with the cost. 

 UC Riverside is using BlackBoard and its LMS-specific antiplagiarism tool. 

 If using Moodle, Crot, is a similar tool. 

 Pricing is high due to a lack of competition in this area. The development of an 

open-source tool could pressure TurnItIn to be more competitive and lower prices. 

 UC Berkeley’s worry with academic integrity is that students might attempt to 

submit the same paper to different sections of the same course to take advantage of 

different graders. UC Santa Barbara had a similar issue, but this stopped when it 

became clear that papers were being compared against each other and students were 

getting caught. 

7. IDFS subgroup meeting (Jim Phillips) 

 Next Monday at UCSSC. Looking forward to seeing several ETLG people there. 

8. Cross-Campus Enrollment Update (Mary-Ellen Kreher) 

 Cross-Campus enrollment began for the spring quarter a few weeks ago. 

 crossenroll.universityofcalifornia.edu lists all available courses. There is a discount 

available to non-matriculated UC staff and their dependents. 

 As more ILTI courses are developed, more courses will be offered through this 

website. 

 Updates can be found on the Wiki regarding enrollment. 

https://moodle.org/plugins/view.php?plugin=plagiarism_crot
http://crossenroll.universityofcalifornia.edu/
https://spaces.ais.ucla.edu/display/ucetlg/Cross-Campus+Enrollment+Reports

